
WRIGHTSVILLE YORK COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

WRIGHTSVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL
PLANNINGMEETING

JUNE 18, 2018
Borough Chambers * 601 Water Street * Wrightsville

The Planning Meeting of the Borough of Wrightsville governing body convened at 6:30PM on Monday,
June 18, 2018. Council President White called the meeting to order and led the salute to the American
Flag.

In attendance: Council President White, Vice-President Gromling, Councilman Bair, Councilman
McDonald, Councilman Kirkessner, Councilman Smith, Mayor Allbert, Solicitor Fields, Secretary Hoff

Absent: Treasurer Brenner, Engineer Klinedinst

PATRONS:

Mel McDonald:
Mrs. McDonald asked council members why the original date for Riverfront yard sale was still on the sign
at bridge. Residents want current, up-to-date information. Mrs. McDonald stated the information should
be updated at all time and if information can’t be kept updated sign should be removed.

ACTION ITEMS:

Solicitor Fields relayed to those attendance that he has been communicating with solicitor from Hellam
Township to finalize police agreement.

Councilman Smith made a motion to approve settlement of 2016 labor grievances and Unfair Labor
Practice claim contingent on approval by the Police Officers Association. Vice President Gromling
seconded the motion. All in favor. The motion carried with a unanimous vote.

Councilman Smith made a motion to approve Resolution 2018-19, a Resolution of the Wrightsville
Borough Council, York County, to enter an agreement authorizing Hellam Township to provide police
services to the Borough, effective July 1, 2018. Vice President Gromling seconded the motion. All in favor.
The motion carried with a unanimous vote. Councilman Smith noted that the verbage in paragraph 8 of
agreement must be changed to December 31, 2021 and not December 31, 2022.

BOROUGH COUNCIL COMMITTEE REPORTS:

ADMINISTRATION & FINANCE:
Councilman Smith relayed to those in attendance the presentation of the 2017 Borough audit will be
during the July 2, 2018 Regular Borough Council meeting. Appointed Auditors, Sager, Swisher, will be in
attendance to present their report.

President White asked council members to begin thinking about long range planning of events that they
would like to host in borough.



Public Works:
Councilman Smith will inquire with Wrightsville Cemetary Association to ask members if they would have
any objections to assist with ground maintenance of Mt. Pisgah Burial Grounds located on Mulberry St.
Vice President Gromling stated that he has been in contact with owner to discuss a possibility of
Wrightsville Borough acquiring ownership of property. Vice President made a motion to have Solicitor
Fields inquire what procedures are needed to acquire this property, if current owner would be compliant.
Councilman McDonald seconded the motion. All in favor. The motion carried with a unanimous vote.

Public Safety:
Ambulance report was provided with meeting materials.

President White would like council to consider Canadochly Valley Ambulance Club to provide services to
borough if they could “fit the bill” in future.

Councilman Bair has requested Fire Police services on June 23, 2018 at 9th and Hellam Streets to assist
with pedestrian crossing when Civil War Reenactors march through intersection. Mayor Albert advised
Councilman Bair that he will coordinate with Fire Police to ensure adequate coverage is positioned.

Community & Economic Development:
No report

Parks & Recreation:
Vice President Gromling relayed to those in attendance that there is still an additional $9500+ in grant
funding to purchase picnic tables and trees for Riverfront Park.

Personnel:
No report

ADDITIONAL BUSINESS:
Councilman McDonald would like to be responsible individual for posting event items on sign at bridge to
ensure events remain current. Council had no objections to Councilman McDonald’s request.

ADJOURNMENT:
Councilman Smith made a motion to adjourn the June 18, 2018 Planning Meeting of the governing body
of Wrightsville Borough. Councilman Kirkessner seconded the motion. All in favor. The motion carried
with a unanimous vote.

Meeting adjourned at 8:19pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Tammie Hoff
Borough Secretary


